
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Majors Bay Road Shopping Village will soon be 
home to the new Jellicoe Street Piazza. This 
$600,000 project is part of our plan to support our 
community and local businesses well into the 
future. 

 
PROJECT BACKGROUND 
Through community consultation undertaken in 
2018 and 2019, the investigation of a piazza was 
identified as a major priority of the Majors Bay 
Road Place Plan. This Plan was endorsed by 
Council on 18 June 2019. 
 
The Majors Bay Road Place Plan seeks to foster a 
community that is well connected with their village 
centre and encourages a thriving business 
community. Proposed actions were identified 
within four themes:  
 
1. Create an active and vibrant cultural centre  
2. Improve transport accessibility  
3. Enhance visual appeal and amenity  
4. Undertake activities to meet the needs and 

aspirations of residents, businesses and 
visitors.  

 

PROJECT TIMELINE 

 

2018 – 
2019 

Community engagement to 
identify actions to improve the 
vibrancy of Majors Bay Road 

 

18 June 
2019 

Endorsement of the Majors Bay 
Place Plan 

 

2019 – 
2020 

Liaison with Transport for NSW 
to gain approval for the new 
piazza and additional community 
consultation of the initial piazza 
concept design 

 

June 2020 Public tender for construction 
 

 

August to 
December 
2020 

Estimated construction period 
dependent on weather and 
COVID–19 restrictions 

 
 
 
 

 
PROJECT DELIVERABLES  
A 103m2 piazza space aligned with the existing 

footpath level, featuring: 

• Public seating, positioned where possible, 

under trees 

• New kerbside hedge plantings and trees 

• A device charging station 

• Storage for pop up furniture 

• Power and water access for small community 

events 

• Additional lighting including decorating up-

lighting of new trees 

• Safety fencing and bollards. 

 

Adjustments to parking and vehicle 

movements 

• A vehicle turning bay will be created at the 

western end of Jellicoe Street resulting in the 

removal of two existing angled parking spaces  

• Creation of four new parallel parking spaces 

on the southern side of Jellicoe Street by 

narrowing the footpath to 2.4m 

• An overall net gain of two parking spaces 

• An additional mobility parking space created 

on the northern side of Jellicoe Street 

• Gallipoli Lane restricted to one-way 

southbound. 

 

 
FURTHER INFORMATION 
For additional information on this project or to provide your feedback, please contact our Stakeholder 
Engagement Representative Kate Woodbridge on 0431174020 or by email 
feedback@jellicoestreetproject.com. 
For background information on this project, please visit: collaborate.canadabay.nsw.gov.au/jellicoe-street-
piazza. 
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While our current focus is 
on public health and 

safety, we at the City of 
Canada Bay are continuing 
to plan and deliver for our 

community. 
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CONCEPT PLAN 

 


